Mr. Charles Mackender, Riley, Kansas.

Dear Charles:

Mr. Vernon Hayes told me this morning that he had received a letter from you and that you are planning to come to the University this fall. We are happy to know this, and if you are good in mathematics I am sure you will do fine work in Engineering.

If you are in need of work to partly defray your expenses I am sure that we will be able to use you. The Army and Navy boys who are here are paid by Uncle Sam and are not permitted to take outside jobs, so we will have plenty of work for civilian students.

After you get your Engineering schedule worked out we will then be able to find out how much time you will have for work.

I hope you will come to the office when you arrive, and if there is anything I can do to help you it will be a pleasure.

Cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH